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June 2017 Newsletter 

Pastorôs Column: Dougôs Discoveries 

 

             I asked Cheryl Damman to write about a book we read 

on the  VCI (Vital Church Initiative) Team.  This is from Cheryl:   

 

 Recently, the VCI team read the book Unbinding the 

Gospel, by Martha Grace Reese.  This is a book about evangelism and shar-

ing your faith with others.  Evangelism, in terms of this book, is defined as 

ñanything that you do to help another person move closer to a relationship with 

God or into a Christian community.ò   

 This is a practice that makes many people uncomfortable.  We want 

more people to come to church. Having a relationship with God has changed 

our lives, and we would love to see others have this same experience, yet we 

are reluctant to share our faith with strangers.  The author of the book studied 

evangelism in churches across the country.  Churches with healthy evange-

lism focused on healthy relationships with God and prayer rather than on pro-

grams.  The relationship with God is the most important thing because people 

matter more to God than churches.  This fits with the process that was dis-

cussed last month, ñConnect with God, Grow Together in Faith and Serve Oth-

ersò.  By lifting up this mission statement, we are striving to develop better re-

lationships with God, each other, and those in our community. 

 One statistic in the book that was eye opening is the main reason that 

people first visit the church that they join.  For 60% of the people it is simply 

because someone invited them or they knew someone at the church.  How 

many people might just be waiting for that invitation?     - Cheryl Damman 

 

 We are learning about the healthy practices of thriving churches.  

Each church always has changing needs and opportunities.  Please pray for 

our ability to share the gospel with the people who are within reach of our 

church.  To increase our vitality we must clarify our mission and focus our ef-

forts and resources on fulfilling our mission.   

 There are always ways to improve every aspect of our ministry, and 

your input is welcome.  We are still using Bishop Schnaseôs book, The Five 

Practices of Fruitful Congregations.ò  I invite you to look for ways that you can 

help us improve any of those five practices.  May the Lord inspire the minis-

tries we offer together in Jesusô name.  Please join us for a VCI Home Team 

on Monday, June 19 at 7:00 p.m. 

                                                                                         I love you all,  

 

                                                                                         Pastor Doug  

  

 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

  

Graduation 

and  

Choir Concert 

Sunday, June 4th 

 

Fatherôs Day 

ASP Commissioning 

Sunday, June  18th 

 

Myers Lake All-Church 

Camping (pg. 3) 

June 23rd-25th 

 

 

ASP Departure (pg. 10) 

 Saturday, July 1st 
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June is upon us and creation is bursting with color and signs of life! Teachers and stu-
dents are more than ready for school to be out for the summer while parents may be 
dreading it and/or looking forward to family outings and vacations. 
Our churchôs Vital Church Initiative (VCI) year one of team training is drawing to a close. 
We have learned a lot and are excited to continue learning and exploring, but also to 
start formulating a new strategic plan for our church. The following is excerpted from an 
article recently published by baptistnews.com and validates what we have been learning 
about ñnot putting all our eggs in one basketò or focusing on just one generation demo-
graphic group. As always, your ideas are welcome! Feel free to contact Pastor Doug, 

myself, or any of the other VCI team members to share your thoughts. Happy Summer! 
 
Churches urged to drop Millennials in favor of newly identified ógenerationô 
Churches, businesses and media outlets fixated on Millennials may want to widen their focus on a newly 
identified group: Perennials. 
The term was coined last year by a California blogger Gina Pell, who was tired of being stereotyped by her 
generational grouping. Characteristics commonly used to label Millennials in reality are shared by individuals 
across generations. 
When church and clergy consultant George Bullard heard of Pellôs term, it clicked with what he had been 
seeing among some struggling congregations for years: an unhealthy fixation on Millennials and an almost 
blind, and very frustrating, campaign to lure that generational cohort to church. 
Itôs why Bullard and other church consultants have long urged their clients to follow a famous adage: donôt 
put all your eggs in one basket. 
Itôs also why Bullard posted a blog at BullardJournal.com titled ñForget Millennials. Embrace Perennials.ò The 
term underscores the dangers of stereotyping people by generationé 
Itôs OK to describe different generations as possessing themes. Itôs fair to say the Buster Generation, which 
followed the Boomers, was more right brain ð or creative ð than left, whereas the Boomers and the Builders 
that preceded operated from the left, or analytical side of the brain. Thematically, Millennials are about being 
experiential and tend to be right-brained. 
But churches, businesses and others need to remember these are only generalities. 
ñTheir personalities are different, their educations are different, their income is different,ò And the themes that 
describe Millennials also are true about some members of other generational cohorts. 
And thatôs the ñahaò moment Pell describes in a 2016 blog titled ñMeet the Perennials.òé The days of target-
ing media and products at people based on their age is over.ò Pell said the target instead should be Perenni-
als, é ñever-blooming, relevant people of all ages who live in the present time, know whatôs happening in the 
world, stay current with technology, and have friends of all ages.ò 
Pell said generational stereotypes create barriers between people. 
ñTolerance feels unattainable when there are hard lines drawn between decades, and terms like Boomers, 
GenX, and GenY keep us separate and at odds.ò  
Those barriers may well be one of the key issues barring churches from achieving their goals,  
ñFew are doing a good job of reaching the Millennial birth generation.ò 
Congregations struggle because they are using dysfunctional stereotypes about them. It may be time for 
churches to widen their scope to include Perennials. 
If they do, they will see that there are many Builders (born before 1946 and in their 70s and 80s now) ðshare 
a trait usually ascribed to Millennials: the preference for hands-on ministry. For example, they are common 
sights at Habitat for Humanity builds. Churches could promote similar ministries as being open to all age 
groups, Bullard said. ñThat is something a certain segment of Perennials would love, and that would cut 
across birth generations.ò The good news for congregations is that Perennials likely already are members of 
their churches, making outreach to them much more likely to succeed. 

 

Thank you to the people who made the prayer quilt and gave it to me.  It is so lovely and I 
will cherish it forever.  I cannot think of a nicer way to feel comforted.  Thank you all for the 
congregationôs prayers.  At such a difficult time it was the most marvelous thing to know the 
members of Kenôs (and Ireneôs) church were praying for us.  Your generosity of prayer really 
was the most powerful for me.  My deepest gratitude, Brenda Taylor (Lawrence) 

Our Deacon-Rev. Sherry 

http://www.bullardjournal.org/
https://medium.com/the-what/meet-the-perennials-e91a7cd9f65f
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      THANK YOU! 

I want to thank this congregation for such a wonderful, meaningful retirement celebration!  It 

was perfect, down to the last detail and shows me how well Iôm known and loved here.  

Thank you to all who contributed to the generous check ï I will be putting that aside for a trip 

to visit Alexander in South Asia next January; you are all so generous with yourselves and 

your gifts and I am so very appreciative!  I truly feel blessed to have served Jesus here 

alongside you all these years. God bless each one and thank you again from the bottom of 

my heart!     Karen J. Smith 

The Milford UMC ASP team will be departing for our mission trip to eastern 

Kentucky on July 1st. We will offer an opportunity to those who cannot accom-

pany us to help support our project. We are having a Stock Sale on June 11th, 

18th, and 25th. We will be in the fellowship hall to answer questions and ac-

cept any support you would like to give. 

   We are in need of one additional vehicle for the trip that will hold a work crew of up to 7 adults and 

youth.  If you have a vehicle that we can borrow for the week, would like to help as we prepare for our trip or 

have any questions, please contact Cheryl Smith at 248-310-9370 or email tjces@yahoo.com. 

 In past years many of you have also helped ASP by donating homemade cookies and small toys. 

The cookies are used as snacks for our work teams and we also pass them out to our families throughout the 

week we are there. The toys are distributed to children around our work sites and in the community. This is a 

great way to let children who have little know that Godôs people are praying and thinking of them. The toys 

should be smaller in size since we will need to transport them. If you have any questions, call Cheryl Smith at 

248.310.9370. Thank you. 

Thank you for Helping with the Clothing Sale! The ASP Team extends a hearty thank you to all who made 

our clothing sale a success during the UMW Rummage Sale in May.  We made over $300.00 on the clothing 

sale.  This will help us carry out our mission to Appalachia this summer!  Thank you for donating, helping, or 

buying clothes! 

 

 

 

             MUMC  

All-Church Campout 

Join us for any part of 

the campout at Myers 

Lake.  Although Milford 

is in Oakland County, 

we are connected to the 

Livingston County 

ñclusterò of United  

Methodist churches.   
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 Congratulations Graduates-Class of 2017 

 

Name: Joshua Miller  

Graduated From:  International Academy West 

Future plans/Goals:  Josh will attend the University of Michigan, Dearborn in the fall.  He 

is the son of Julie Moore Miller and Stephen Miller and grandson of John & Marilyn 

Moore. 

     

     

     

 

 

 

Name:   Frank Morris  

Graduated From:  Milford High School 

Future plans/Goals:  Frank plans to attend Oakland Community College an then transfer 

to U of M to major in Computer Science.  He is the grandson of Ray & Audine Morris. 
 

  

 

 

Name:  Mary Miller 

Graduated From:  Grand Valley State University with a BA.  Bachelor of Business Ad-
ministration in Management.  Mary is the daughter of Julie Moore Miller and Stephen Mil-
ler and the granddaughter of John & Marilyn Moore. 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Name:  Stephen Miller 

Graduated From:  University of Michigan with a Masters of Engineering in Energy Sys-
tems.  Stephen is the husband of Julie Moore Miller and the son-in-law of John & Marilyn 
Moore. 
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Carlôs Nostalgia and Trivia Part 3 

1. What did DSR stand for?  Detroit Streets and Railways 

2. When was Steve Yzermanôs last game?  May 1, 2006 

3. When was Elvis Presley born?  January 8, 1935 

4. Who was Jon Bauman?  The Bowzer, from Grease 

5. ñBeach Blanket Bingo:ò Who were the stars in the movie?  An-

nette Funichello and Frankie Avalon 

6. Where was Detroit Dragway?  At Dix and Sibley 

7. What was the longest song recorded?  American Pie, 9:05 

8. Where was the first Big Boy?  8 Mile and John R 

9. Who sang, ñKissing Time?ò  Bobby Rydell, 1962 

10. Who sang, ñPink Shoe Laces?ò Dodie Stevens 

 

Name:  Sarah Smith 

Graduated From:  Kalamazoo College 

Special Honors/Accomplishments:  Sarah was a member of the Kalamazoo College Equestrian Team, 

Phi Beta Kappa and graduated Summa Cum Laude. 

Future plans/Goals:  Sarah received a one year Oak Ridge Institute for Science and Education (ORISE) 

internship at Walter Reed Army Institute for Research in Maryland.  She is currently applying to medical 

schools with a planned start date in the fall of 2018.  She is the daughter of Daryl and Jeanine Smith. 

Congratulations Graduates 
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 United Methodist Women 

 

June 1st-9:00 am  Morning Glories Circle Meeting place:  Americus-Milford 
June 2nd-11:00 a, Executive Board, Parlor 
June 18th-Fatherôs Day 

 

Menôs Club Activities  Look for sign-up sheets on the menôs club activity board in fellowship hall: 

Sat July 15   MUMC Golf Outing at Hartland Glen GC 
Sun Aug 6    MUMC Picnic after church service 
Fri-Sun Aug 11-13  MUMC Lemonade/Corn Roast Stand at Milford Memories 
Sun Sept 24   Men's Ministry Sunday 
Sat Oct 7    Making Apple Pies 
Sun Oct 8   Apple Pie pickup after church service 
 
Good news everyone!  The April Noisy Offering for No More Malaria (buying mosquito nets for 
beds) was a generous sum.  Three hundred and forty dollars and twenty five cents was re-
ceived.  These nets are distributed in villages and towns to help reduce cases of malaria.  Just 
think, you are saving lives!  Thank you for you generous and compassionate giving.  Bless you 
all.  - The Missions Committee 

 

Weôve Got Talent  
Itôs that time again!  We are looking for people of all ages to provide special  music during our 
summer worship months.  There will be a sheet on the Wall of Opportunity in the next couple 
weeks where anyone can signï up.  Donôt be shy.  This is a  chance to offer your talent to God.  
If you have any questions please contact Linda Lutz.   
 

Thank you! Thank you to the following people who donated money for food, or provided 

help so that we could serve a delicious lunch after our service projects.  We are so blessed to 

have such caring people in our midst. Those people are Rosie Pung, Gerry Mann, Nancy 

Weeks, Judy Clemens, Sue Tonello, Rev. Sherry, Stacey Atkeson, Shirley Atkeson, and Ron 

Opfer.       

You are a blessing! 

Cathy Dykstra 

 

Methodist Childrenôs Home Society 

100th Anniversary Luncheon: June 24 in Redford Reservations $20 by June 20 

sreeves@mchsmi.org MCHS Golf Classic Thursday, June 22 at Plymouth $200/golfer.  Sponsors 

needed. www.mchsmi.org 

 

MUMC Pastorôs Patio Party 

Thursday, July 13 at 350 Cabinet Street, Milford. 

5pm Arrive early for music on the patio by deejay Carl Hawkinson 

6:30pm Dinner: Grilled chicken and beverages are provided. 

Please bring a dish to pass and your own table service. 

7pm ï 9pm Concert in the Park (listen on the patio, or walk to the park to see the band.) 

 

Thank you for the use of the church for Jefôs Memorial Service on May 13.  It 

meant a great deal to me.  ï Susanne Dean 

mailto:sreeves@mchsmi.org
http://www.mchsmi.org
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